
Attn: Adam Mitchell

Dear Adam,

Development Application No. Mod2022/0070 
Description: Modification of Development Consent N0440/15 granted for the construction of a residential 
development, comprising 81 dwellings 
Address: 8 Forest Road WARRIEWOOD 

Reference is made to the proposed development at the above area and Aboriginal heritage.

An Aboriginal Heritage Due Diligence Report was written by Futurepast – Heritage Consulting Pty Ltd in October 
2015. The recommendations made in the report are:

Recommendation 1

All relevant staff and contractors should be made aware of their statutory obligations for heritage under NSW 
National Parks and Wildlife Act 1974 and the NSW Heritage Act 1977, which may be implemented as a heritage 
induction. Recognition should be made of the views and advice that has been provided by the project by the 
Metropolitan LALC that have been consulted with for the project.

Recommendation 2

As advised by the Metropolitan LALC representative must be on site to monitor the ground disturbing works 
related to the removal of refuse on site (in particular the various rubbish mounds scattered throughout the site). In 
addition, a Metropolitan LALC representative must be on site to monitor the clearance of 0.1ha of vegetation to 
the south for the fire access pathway. During all other times, a stop work protocol should be implemented as 
outlined in Recommendation 3. 

Recommendation 3

In the unexpected circumstances that any Aboriginal objects are unearthed as a result of the proposed site 
works, it is recommended that activities should temporarily cease and the area be cordoned off. The Office of 
Environment and Heritage must be notified by ringing the Enviroline 131 555 to advise on the appropriate course 
of action to allow the MLALC to record and collect the identified item(s).

Recommendation 4

In the event that skeletal remain are uncovered, work must stop immediately in that area and the area be 
cordoned off. The client must contact the NSW Police and take no further action until written advice is provided 
by the Police. If the remains are determined to be of Aboriginal origin, Heritage NSW (formally the Office of 
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Environment and Heritage) must be notified by ringing the Enviroline 131 555 and a management plan must be 
developed in consultation with the relevant Aboriginal stakeholders prior to recommencement of works. 

Recommendation 5

If, during the course of development works, suspected historic heritage places or items are uncovered, work 
should cease in that area immediately. The Heritage Branch, Heritage NSW (formally the Office of Environment 
and Heritage) should be notified and works recommenced only when an approved management strategy 
developed and the relevant permits are in place. 

Kind regards,
Susan Whitby
Aboriginal Heritage Officer
Lane Cove, North Sydney, Ku-ring-gai,
Willoughby, Strathfield & the Northern Beaches Council.
29 Lawrence Street
Freshwater NSW 2096
t 0435 643 205 
susan.whitby@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
AHO@northernbeaches.nsw.gov.au
www.aboriginalheritage.org
Instagram: @aboriginalheritageoffice
I acknowledge and pay my respects to the traditional owners and ancestors of the lands in which the AHO work across.


